
PH: 5996 1744  Bakewell St. 

PO Box 26 

Cranbourne 3977  

The teaching and learning pedagogy at Cranbourne Primary School is developed on a  

RECIPE (Relevant Engaging Challenging Innovative Personalized Enjoyable) 

 based curriculum that supports the members of the school community to develop intrinsic  

PRIDE (Persistence Responsibility Independence Discipline Enthusiasm) in their learning. 

CALENDAR  

 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

 

Month of  February 

 

Thursday, 14th February 

School Banking 

 

Friday, 15th February 

Mad On Music begins 

Assembly 2:45 pm 

 

Monday, 18th February 

Book Club due 

 

19th-27th February 

Somers Camp 

 

Monday, 25th February 

School Photos 

Issue 03 

13th February 2019 

PRINCIPAL’S NEWS 
 
 

Our Foundation students have started school with confidence. 
The boys are making connections with peers and finding their way 
around the playground at recess and lunch time. 

Many of our Extra Curricula activities have already started.  

Tuesday and Thursday mornings begin early at 8.15am with 
Breakfast Club. The gym is very active on Monday, Wednesday and 
Friday mornings with students participating in soccer club from 8.10 
am. PRIDE place is open for students to play games and socialise 
each recess and lunch time., Our lunch time clubs are up and 
running—ICT, Art, Music and skipping. Mad on Music has started up 
again each Friday. The school is abuzz with activity each day and it 
is wonderful to see so many students participating. 

Our school is looking clean  with the gardens developing thanks to 
our environment team being led by Mrs Sam Derix.  

Quote of the Week 
 

There is no ‘I’ in ‘TEAM’ 

BREAKFAST CLUB 

TUESDAYS & THURSDAYS 

8:10 AM BER KITCHEN 

http://www.cranbourne-ps.vic.edu.au


Happy Birthday to 
those students who 

are celebrating 
their special day! 

Stars of the Week 

These students have demonstrated intrinsic 
PRIDE (Persistence, Responsibility,             

Independence, Discipline, Enthusiasm)  

Learning  

Community 
Home 
Group Student 

 
FA Levi W 

FB Maddie L 

FC Elly T 

 

JA Kashish B 

JB Jacob E 

JC Jax A 

JD Jermaine K 

JE Aiden 

 

MA Grace W 

MB Natalia T 

MC Hayden B 

MD Daniel N 

 

SA Mia C 

SB Kaydan 

SC Nyakueth L 

SD Snehdeep 

ICT MD Josh K 

 FC Douglas T 

 SA Seepa L-I 

 JA Kashish B 

 JC Fatima R 

Mrs Bloomfield MB Lillie R 

Mr Clydesdale JE Jack M 

 SA Taj D 

Principal  JD Will A 

From the Office    

You will receive a copy of 
your child’s enrolment 

information in the next 
week or so along with a 
statement to keep you  

up-to-date. 

With the enrolment     
information we need you 
to check phone numbers, 

email addresses, Dr’s   
details, address, etc are 

all    correct. 

If you have less than 3 
emergency contacts, 

please add to it so you 
have at least 3. 

We sometimes ring a  
parent and find the 
phone number is no          

longer connected, this is 
very concerning as we 

wouldn’t be able to reach 
you in an emergency. 

We would appreciate you 
check details, correct 
what needs correcting 

and return to your child’s 
teacher as soon as     

possible so we can update 
our system. 

 

 

HAPPY     
BIRTHDAY TO 
OUR FEBRUARY 

BABIES! 

 

Violet M 

Valen T 

Keu M 

Isaac I 

Lacey B 

David C 

Jack M 

Noah I 

Ali B 

Neighla M 

 

    
 

 
 

Curriculum 

The year has started well, and teachers are currently busy developing norms and routines 

within the learning spaces. The first few weeks of the school year are dedicated to “Launch 

Into Learning”, which provides the opportunity to develop processes,  expectations and goals 

with the students. 

This term will include a Biological Science unit, where students will explore 

traits, characteristics, environments, development of living creatures. We may 

even see the addition of some creatures in the learning spaces to support the 

learning!! 

Term 1 will end with our “Being Healthy, Safe and  Active” unit, which   

includes a visit from Harold the  giraffe in the Life Education van. This unit  

investigates ways to stay physically, emotionally   and mentally healthy.  

And we all love to see Harold each year! 

 
Di Fernand  

Assistant Principal 



ATTENDANCE 

It is important for students to attend school on a regular basis to ensure that they can 

achieve their academic potential.   

‘It’s Cool To Be At School’, ‘It’s Not Great To Be Late’ and ‘It’s Not Okay To Be Away’!   

We ask that parents support us with delivering the message at home. If you are having diffi-

culties with your children coming to school due to circumstances at home please come and 

see us, as we may be able to help.  

Research has identified that excessive absenteeism, regardless of its nature, will eventually 

impede a student’s ability to reach his or her academic potential.  It has been calculated that 

if students miss as little as eight days in a school term, by the end of primary school they will 

have missed a year of education!  Regular school attendance will help your children to suc-

ceed in later life.   

Attending school every day makes learning easier for a child and helps children to build and 

maintain friendships with other children.  If your child doesn’t learn the basic skills in the ear-

ly years of school, they may develop learning problems in later years as key foundation 

knowledge is missed. This is especially critical in mathematics and literacy.   

According to the Education and Training Reform Act 2006 a child must attend school until 

the compulsory school age of 17.  While schools are required to monitor and identify student 

absences, and notify parents regarding unsatisfactory school attendance, making sure chil-

dren attend school is a parental responsibility.  This is a legal responsibility.   

If your child has to be away from school it is only the Principal that can authorise or approve 

that absence. Parents cannot authorise it themselves. Any absence from school needs to be 

avoided whenever possible, as it can have a serious effect on a child’s education and devel-

opment. It is only in an exceptional circumstance that a Principal has the legal authority to 

grant leave of absence for a child during the school year. 



EVERY DAY COUNTS 
Primary School Attendance 

Going to school every day is the single most important part of your 

child’s education. Students learn new things are school every day – 

missing school puts them behind.  

Getting in early 

Attendance patterns are established early – a child regularly missing days in kindergarten or in the 

early years of school will often continue to miss classes in the later years, and receive lower test 

scores than their classmates. It’s vital that students go to school every day – even in the early years 

of primary school. 

What we can do 

The main reasons for absence are: 

Sickness – There are always times when students need to miss school, such as when they’re ill. It’s 

vital that they’re only away on the days they are genuinely sick, and setting good sleep patterns, 

eating well and exercising regularly can make a big difference. 

It's vital that holidays are planned during school holidays where possible, and not during the term if 

it can be avoided.  

Remember, every day counts. If your child must miss school, speak with your classroom teacher as 

early as possible. 

Openly communicating with your child's school about all absences is a good way to prevent     

attendance issues being escalated to a School Attendance Officer. A School Attendance Officer is a 

Department of Education and Early Childhood Development Regional Director who has authority to 

follow up attendance issues. Attendance issues that are escalated can lead to an Infringement     

Notice. I f you’re having attendance issues with your child, please let your classroom teacher know 

so we can work together to get your child to school every day. 

Further information  
For more information and resources to help address attendance issues, visit: 

www.education.vic.gov.au/school/parents/behaviour/Pages/studentattendance.aspx  

http://www.education.vic.gov.au/school/parents/behaviour/Pages/studentattendance.aspx
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From the Office    
 

 Payments and notices are to be given to class teacher first thing in 

the   morning.  All payments are then sent to the office together. 

 Only EFTPOS payments will be taken at the office. 

 Students who are late to school are to be signed in by parents. 

 If your child is late and not signed in by a parent or is absent with-

out          notification, you will receive a text message to advise 

you. You can reply to our text message with reason for absence. 

 Late payments for excursions, camps, incursions will not be ac-

cepted under any circumstances.  

 School Banking Day is Thursday—bank books are to be given to 

the teacher first thing Thursday morning. 

 Students must be in school uniform with appropriate footwear. 

 If your child bumps their head at school, we will send a courtesy 

text         message.  You do not have to respond to this message it 

is just so you are aware.  We will ring you if there is a significant 

injury and you are required to pick your child up. 

 School finishes at 3:15 pm, please ensure you have organised al-

ternate      arrangements if you cannot pick up your children up at 

3:15 pm.  After School Care information is in Newsletter. 

 Front door of school is only to be used if you have business at the 

Office. 


